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 Mr. Rob Bates kindly opened the doors of his shop to the WZZ 

constituency last month on a fine spring evening.  Although I was unable to 

attend the soiree, all accounts confirm that it was an unqualified success. 

 Congratulations go out to this year’s GBBO best of 
show winner and WZZ member Jason Hobbs for his Honey 

Chamomile Wheat.  There were many fine brews in the 
competition from all around the country this year, so it 

was good to see a local brewer take top honors. 
 
 Thanks again to Kirk Howell, who’s exceptional or-

ganizational skills made this year’s event a smashing 
success. 
 

 Full results can be viewed online at 
www.wzzcomps.net. 



Upcoming meetings: 

June 8  -  Tom’s annual Frank 

N Stein 

July  -  TBD 

We’re on the Web: 

http://washoezz.net 
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 A host couldn’t be found for a 
May get together, so there will be 
no meeting this month.  But fear 
not intrepid brewers -  the date for 
Tom’s fabulous Frank ‘N Stein 
meeting is approaching rapidly.  
Mark Saturday June 8 on your cal-
endar for this beastly Bacchanalia!  
Look for full details in next 
month’s newsletter. 

 A new brewery is slated 
to open in Reno this July. 
UTR will be located on E. 4th 
St. near Valley road and will 
be part of the redevelopment 
for that area.  It will feature a 
tasting room and game room, 
but no restaurant.  The name 
is taken from the fact that 
Reno sits under the mountain 
of the same name. 

Editor’s note:  July will be my last outing as author and 
editor of the newsletter.  If you’re interested in carrying 
on this fine tradition, contact Rob Bates at the Reno 
Homebrewer. 
Mac O’Brien 


